
PUBLIC NOTICE (SPA #25-0025) 
Vaccine Coverage 

 

 
 

The Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Health Benefits hereby provides 
notice of its intent to submit a State Plan Amendment to the Center for Medicare and Medicaid 
Services to revise the coverage of adult vaccines. Current coverage is based on ACIP 
recommendations. The amendment proposes to cover vaccines according to ACIP 
recommendations/ guidelines as well as the recommendations of other governing bodies such as 
the FDA and professional organizations that provide evidence-based recommendations for 
vaccine administration. 

 
This amendment will become effective September 20, 2025. 

 
The annual estimated state fiscal impact of this change is a. SFY 2026 $190,538 

b. SFY 2027 $254,051 
 

A copy of the proposed public notice may be viewed at the County Department of Social 
Services. Questions, comments and requests for copies of the proposed State Plan amendment 
should be directed to the Division of Health Benefits at the address listed below. 

 
 

Jay Ludlam 
Deputy Secretary for NC Medicaid 
Division of Health Benefits 
2501 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2501 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Posted on the Division of Health Benefits Website: September 19, 2025 
https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan 

 
 

medicaidrulescomments@dhhs.nc.gov 

https://medicaid.ncdhhs.gov/get-involved/nc-health-choice-state-plan

